WANDSWORTH COUNCIL
ENVIRONMENT AND COMMUNITY SERVICES
DEPARTMENT
TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 SECTION 247
STOPPING UP OF HIGHWAY
Part of the highway Sleaford Street London SW8

Wandsworth Council hereby gives notice that an Order is made under
section 247 of the above Act entitled “The stopping up of Highways
(London Borough of Wandsworth) (No.002) Order 2017, authorising the
stopping up of part of the highway at Sleaford Street London SW8.

Copies of the draft Order may be obtained free of charge on
application to Wandsworth Council, Environment and Community
Services Department, Ground Floor Frogmore House, Frogmore
Depot, 25 Frogmore London SW18 1EY (quoting drawing reference
22764106_00002) and may be inspected at all reasonable hours at
the offices of Wandsworth Council, The Town Hall Extension, Ground
Floor, Customer Services Centre, Wandsworth High Street, London,
SW18 2PU.

Any person aggrieved by the Order and desiring to question the validity
thereof, or of any provision contained therein, on the grounds that it is
not within the powers of the above Act or that any requirement of that
Act or of any regulation made thereunder has not been complied with
in relation to the Order, may, within 6 weeks of the 20 July 2017, apply
to the High Court for the suspension or quashing of the Order or of any
provision contained therein.

Town Hall Paul Martin
Wandsworth High Street Chief Executive and
London SW18 2PU Director of Administration

Dated this : Twentieth day of July Two Thousand and Seventeen
THE SCHEDULE

Description of highway to be stopped up
The highway to be stopped up is in the London Borough of Wandsworth
and is shown line hatched in black on the deposited drawing
22764106_00002 and forms part of the highway at Sleaford Street
London SW8.

Description of development

Application under Section 73 of the Town and Country Planning Act
(as amended) for Amendments to planning permission (ref:2015/3555)
dated 3 December 2015 (as amended by 19 April 2016 approval for
non-material amendments under section 96A - ref 2016/2065) for
the demolition of all exiting buildings, and construction of seven new
buildings of between 1-storey and 18-storeys, containing residential
units; non-residential institution (D1) floorspace; business (B1)
floorspace; retail/restaurant and café (A1/A3) floorspace); and an
electricity substation. The proposals include vehicle/cycle parking,
plant, the alteration of the vehicle access from Thessaly Road, and
associated works and landscaping (The Amendments include the
removal of the primary electricity substation; removal of the basement
level; provision of car cycle parking at grade; replacement of flexible
B1/C3 use on ground floor of Block A2 with B1 use and flexible A1/
A3/B1 use; reconfiguration of health centre; revised finished floor level
to block A1; reduction in footprint of block A2; minor alterations to
elevations; and reconfiguration of internal layouts resulting in changes
to unit and tenure mix and 12 additional residential units overall) An
Environmental Statement has been submitted with the application under
the Town and Country Planning (Environmental Impact Assessment)
Regulations 2011 (as amended).

The Town Hall Paul Martin

Wandsworth High Street Chief Executive and
London SW18 2PU Director of Administration




